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Newsletter 29 

6th May 2022 

   

 

Attendance 25th April - 29th April 2022 

Congratulations to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups; over 96%.                                                                   
 

 

 

 

 

The minimum target for attendance each week as set by the        
Government is 96%. During the above period our overall school   
attendance was 94.9%.   

Year 6 SATs Breakfast Club  

Year 6 children will be sitting their SATs 
tests during next week beginning Monday 
9th May through to Thursday 12th May.   

To ensure that all children have the best 
possible start to the day, we will be offer-
ing places in a daily breakfast club from 
Monday 9th May through to Thursday 12th 
May.   

ALL Year 6 children are expected to 
attend the breakfast club.  This club is 

free.   The children  will be provided with cereal,  toast,  fruit 
and drinks and given the opportunity to ‘let off steam’ before set-
tling down to take their tests.  

Please note, if the children normally attend the regular Breakfast 
Club, we would prefer them to attend the Year 6 club and no fees 
will need to be paid to Mrs Blackmore for that week. 

Breakfast will be served from 8.00am until 8.30am and will be availa-
ble in the shiny hall.  From the breakfast club, the children go out 
for some fresh air and then to class with their teacher. 

Year 6 parents are reminded that after school boosters have now 
ended.  

The club settles the children wonderfully and sets them up for a 
relaxed start to their day surrounded by their friends.  It has been 
a huge success in previous years and we look forward to welcoming 
all of the children to the 2022 Year 6 breakfast club. 

We wish all our Year 6 children the very best for next week. 

Year Group Class Attendance 
Percentage 

Year 1 Kapok 97.1% 
Year 2 Hawthorn 97.3% 
Year 3 Elm 97.7% 
Year 4 Willow 99.3% 
Year 5 Eucalyptus 98.3% 
Year 6 Aspen 97.2% 

Our writers of the week are children who have performed their own 
personal best in their writing.   We congratulate them on being 
superstar writers!  This week our work comes from 
Years 6 and they are: 

Diara in Aspen class 

Reece in Oak class 

Aleyna in Olive class 

You can see their wonder writing on pages 3 - 8 of this newsletter.  

Writers of the Week 

This year’s National Walk to School Week will be taking place from 
Monday 16th May - Friday 20th May and Chase Lane are participating!  

Our pupils will be joining thousands of 
children across the country celebrating the 
benefits of walking. Over 50% of pupils in 
Waltham Forest walk to school, but we know 
even more families could benefit from 
walking as it makes us feel happier, healthier 
as well as helps to reduce pollution and 
congestion around our school.  

More details of how we Chase Lane are getting involved will be sent out 
via SchoolPing soon.  

Collection of Children 

Homework Club Update  

Homework club for children in Years 3 - 6 
started this week.  The first 16 parents to 
respond to the SchoolPing message that 
was sent out were given a place and were 

notified of this via SchoolPing on Friday 29th April.   

Year 1 & 2 Homework club for starts on Monday 9th May.  As 
mentioned above, the parents of the 16 children that were given 
places have been informed.   

If you did not receive a SchoolPing message telling you that your child 
has a place at Homework club, this means that unfortunately on this 
occasion they were not given a place.  

We have been alerted by the Borough that there 
has been a rise in cases of chickenpox and scarlet 
fever. Please contact the school if your child is 
diagnosed with one of these infectious diseases.        
For NHS advice about chickenpox or scarlet fever, 
please click the links below:  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/  
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/ 

Health Warning 

We understand that from time to time you may not 
be able to collect your child yourself and may 
nominate another family member or friend  to do 
so. In these instances it is vital that you phone the 
office (before the children are dismissed) to let us 
know who will collect your child. This information 
will then be passed on to your child’s class teacher. 

Under our safeguarding procedures, teaching staff have strict 
instructions not to let children go with anyone who is not listed on the 
child collection form. If someone that is not known to the teacher 
comes to collect your child but we have not been informed in advance, 
your child will not be released to that person until the teaching staff 
have dismissed all the children and asked the office to call you as the 
parent/carer to establish whether that person is allowed to collect 
your child.   

This process can take time and be inconvenient for all involved, 
therefore we ask you to let us know about any changes before the end 
of the school day.  

Many thanks in advance for your cooperation.  

National Walk to School Week  

Persevere:      to continue making an effort to do or achieve 
something, even when this is difficult. 

Similar words:  resilience, determination;-  keep trying  

Example:          Jemima decided to preserve through the 
tests and do her best.  

 

Vocabulary Corner  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
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Community News 

 

Chase Lane 2022-2023 School Calendar 

The Governing Body have agreed the Chase Lane term dates for  
2022-2023. Please make sure you familiarise yourself with theses 
term dates to avoid booking holidays during term time. 

Joke of the Week 

Q. Why couldn’t the leopard play hide and seek? 

 

A. Because he was always spotted! 

 

 

 

If you have been affected by the crisis in Ukraine 
or you know of a family who have, Waltham Forest 
Council are hosting an information event on 
Thursday 26 May 5pm-7pm,  at Waltham Forest 
Town Hall. During the event, you can get 
resettlement support and information from council 

services and our external partners. You’ll be able to access 1:1 support 
about immigration, school admissions, housing, hosting, refugee advice, 
English language, employment, access to healthcare. 

Translators and refreshments will be available at the event.  For more 
information, click the link below: 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/information-and-support-
ukrainian-residents-event  

Information and Support for Ukrainian Residents 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/information-and-support-ukrainian-residents-event
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/information-and-support-ukrainian-residents-event
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